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On the secular calendar this 
month, we have a special event. It 
is a leap year. We add one more 
day to February every 4 years, 
because as you know, there are 
365 1/4 days in a year (365 days 5 
hours 48 minutes 46 seconds to be 
exact!). This year, two leap years 
are coinciding. On the Jewish 
calendar, it is also a leap year. 
Seven times within a 19 year 
cycle we add an entire month to 
the calendar, which works out to 
every two to three years or so. 
The Jewish months are directly 
related to the cycle of moon’s 
orbit around the earth. Each 
month (think “moonth”) in the 
Jewish calendar begins on a new 
moon. The moon takes 29.5 days 
to orbit the earth and we have 
twelve months in the year. Those 
of you who are good at math will 
know right away that this means 
that we have only 354 days in a 
regular Jewish year. If we didn’t 
account for the difference, we 
would lose 11 days a year. Before 
long, we would be celebrating 
Passover in December and 
Chanukah in the summer! We 
learn in the Torah (Ex. 23:15) 
“You shall observe the Feast of 
Unleavened Bread...at the set 
time in the month of Abib” 
(literally “Spring”). This means 
that we cannot go by the moon 
cycle alone and we add an extra 
month after the last month in the 
Jewish calendar, Adar. When we 
have a leap year, the      month is 
Adar II, so this year we have both 

 
 
 

 

THIS MONTH: 
 

A NIGHT OUT AT KATZ’S  
WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 3 

 
BOWLING 

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 4 
 

READY NEW YORK 
SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 7 

 
SIMCHAT SHABBAT 

FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 19 

COFFEE, TEA & TORAH 
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 23 

SISTERHOOD BOOK CLUB 
SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 28 
 

NEXT MONTH 
 

SHABBAT ACROSS AMERICA 
FRIDAY, MARCH 4 

 
SISTERHOOD SWAP & SHARE 

TUESDAY, MARCH 8 
 

SIMCHAT SHABBAT 
FRIDAY, MARCH 11 

 
PURIM BALL 

SATURDAY, MARCH 19 
 

PURIM SERVICE & SHPIEL 
WEDNESDAY, MARCH 23 

 
PURIM DANCE PARTY FOR  

YOUNG PEOPLE 
SUNDAY, MARCH 20 

 

 

Adar I and Adar II. Adar I begins on 
February 10.  

We celebrate Purim on the 14th of 
Adar. But what do we do when there is a 
leap month? We celebrate Purim in Adar 
II, because according to Talmudic 
tradition, the story of Purim actually 
took place in Adar II. The rabbis also 
wanted to keep the time period between 
Purim and Passover the same thereby 
linking the redemption of Esther with 
the redemption of the children of Israel 
at the Sea of Reeds (Meg. 6b).  

So do we acknowledge the 14th of 
Adar I? Yes. It is called “Purim Katan” 
or little Purim. Although we do not have 
two Purim celebrations a month apart, in 
traditional circles prayers of supplication 
(tachanun) are not read and fasting and 
eulogies are prohibited on Purim Katan 
as they are on Purim. 

What happens if you are observing a 
yahrtzeit in Adar? The exact opposite of 
Purim— the yahrzeit is observed in 
Adar I if the original date occurred in a 
non-leap year. If it occurred in in a leap 
year, you simply observe it on its actual 
date (either Adar I or Adar II). Some 
hold that you can even observe the 
yahrzeit twice if the original didn’t fall 
in a leap year, with a lesser observance 
on the same day during the second Adar 
(Adar II). 

There is a Talmudic saying, “From 
the beginning of Adar, we increase our 
happiness.” (B. Taanit 29a) This is in 
anticipation of Purim. This year we have 
an extra month to increase our 
happiness, and also an extra month to 
get ready to celebrate and party. Once 
again we will have a Gala Purim Ball on 
March 19 as well as a Purim Shpiel on 
Wednesday evening, March 13. Start 
thinking about your costumes; I surely 
will be thinking about mine! 
Shalom U’vracha,  
Rabbi Ballan 

 
 

 

From the 
Rabbi’s desk 
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Worship Schedule 
 
Friday, February 5 Tot Shabbat 6:00 pm 

   Shabbat Family Service 
  Led by the 6/7 grade  
  7:30 pm  
   Candle Lighting: Iris Bass 
 Kiddush: Eric Bernstein  
   Host: Sisterhood  
 
Saturday, February 6 Torah Portion Mishpatim 
  Shabbat Service & 
   Torah Study 10:00 am 
   
Friday, February 12 Shir Shabbat 
   Musical Service 7:30 pm 
   Candle Lighting: Dora Althaus  
  & Fran Goldman 
 Kiddush: Joe Althaus  
   Host:  Sisterhood 
 
Saturday, February 13 Torah Portion Terumah 
  Shabbat Service & 
   Torah Study 10:00 am 
 
Friday, February 19 Shabbat Evening Service 
 Simchat Shabbat 
 8:00 pm 
 Candle Lighting:  Jody Harkavy 

 Kiddush: Dan Harkavy   
 Hosts: Sisterhood 
 
Saturday, February 20 Torah Portion Tetzeveh 
  Shabbat Service & 
  Torah Study 10:00 am 
 
Friday, February 26 Shabbat Evening Service 
  8:00 pm 
  Jr. Congregation 7:30 pm 

   Candle Lighting: Martha Hirsch 
 Kiddush:  Ed Oppenheim 
   Host: Sisterhood 

 
Saturday, February 27 Torah Portion Ki Tissa 
  Shabbat Service & 
  Torah Study 10:00 am 
 
   
    
 
  

 

 

 

Welcome New Members! 
 

Sarah, Greg & Emma Coyle 
 

Esta Hoffman 

 
 

 
 
 

Shabbat Across America  
 
YES, it is that time again! On March 4, 2016 

we will celebrate Shabbat with hundreds of 
synagogues all over the United States and 
Canada. 

In this unpredictable world it is more 
important than ever that we worship as a family 
and celebrate that which unites us as Jews - 
SHABBAT!  Here at Temple Beth Sholom, it is an 
event that we all look forward to. We will be 
honoring our new members; twelve  new family 
units have joined Temple this year. 
     The format has changed.. At 6:30 pm please 
join us for Shabbat Family Service followed by 
dinner. We have a scrumptious kosher dinner 
for $25 per adult, and $8 per child over 5 years 
old, or you can bring a dish to serve 8 for the 
potluck. Dinner is followed by unbelievable 
desserts, an ice cream sundae bar, and much 
fun! 

Do not miss this event! Let’s make this year’s 
Shabbat Across America the biggest and best 
ever! Reserve your place now, and invite your 
friends, families and neighbors. Come let’s 
celebrate! Contact Fay Schildkraut at 917 509-
1664 or at fayschild@gmail.com. You will find 
The Shabbat Across America flyer in this issue of 
the Voice. 

mailto:fayschild@gmail.com


                                                               
 

 Sisterhood of Temple Beth Sholom Sistergrams:   
March/April 2016 

If you wish to send a greeting to anyone on this list, please check the name(s) and return this 
list with your check ($.50 per name - made out to SISTERHOOD, Temple Beth Sholom) by 
February 20, 2015 (no later) to Ann Pesch, 66-28 52nd Drive, Maspeth, N.Y. 11378, or you can mail it 
to Temple Beth Sholom (marked SISTERGRAMS).  

 

   
Full Name:  _______________________________________________________  Phone #  _________________________________________  

 

March Birthdays 
 
Barbara Gandelman 3/1____ 
Adele Robbins  3/1____ 
Dara Bernstein 3/2____ 
Justin White   3/3____ 
Robin Ng  3/8____ 
Michael Shapiro 3/9____ 
Jean Reichler  3/10___ 
Fran Goldman  3/11___ 
Susan Ecker  3/13___ 
Norma Benvenuto 3/14___ 
Benjamin Belsky 2/15__+_ 
Margot Gold  3/15___* 
Joyce Moss  3/17___ 
Bernice E. Berman 3/19___ 
Anne Colucci  3/19___* 
Erica Bernstein 3/20___ 
Lillian Tandatnick 3/21___ 
Robin Myers  3/23___* 
Diego Cano  3/24___ 
Leora Kaufman 3/30___ 
Justin Rossman 3/30___ 

March Anniversaries 
 
Jean & Brett Reichler 
21 years 3/5___ 
Florence & Jerry Wigler  
56 years 3/12___ 
Carol & Greg Hofer 
36 years 3/16___ 
Pinkie & Dana Friedman 
7 years 3/20___ 
Maggie & Alan Berck  
32 years 3/23___ 
Suzanne & Bret Fertig 
27 years 3/25___ 
 
April Anniversaries 
 
Kathleen & Mark Flug 
22 years 4/17___ 
Stacy Kroun & Adam Fertig  
25 years 4/21___* 
Janet & Arthur Maur 
42 years 4/21___ 
 
 
 
 

April Birthdays 
 
Carrie Levinsky 4/4____ 
Aviva Kaufman 4/7____ 
Alan Berck  4/8____ 
Dr. Andrew Fradkin 4/9____* 
Robbie Schecter 4/9____ 
Jeffrey Cohen  4/11___ 
Janet Maur  4/12___ 
Shawn Sussman 4/14___ 
Stanley Schecter 4/16___ 
Ronald Myers  4/18___ 
Elana White  4/20___ 
Andrew Larkin 4/21___ 
Mona Fabricant 4/22___* 
Irwin L. Weiss  4/22___ 
Steven J. Rosenberg 4/23___ 
Myron Temares 4/24___* 
Sheila Bueno  4/25___ 
Anne Horowitz 4/27___ 
Greg Hofer  4/29___ 

If you see a star next to a 
name that indicates a 
 special birthday or 

anniversary! 
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Judaic Book Fair 

Sunday– Nov. 24, 2013 
                                9:00 am to 12:30 pm 

 

Support the Religious School 
                   at their annual f! 

 

 
  
 

 
 
 
 

TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of December 15, 2013 
TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of January 20, 2015 

PULPIT FLOWER FUND  ....................................................................................................TBS Office 718-463-4143 
In memory of Jody Harkavy’s sister Kathy Keene 
 Gloria Shapiro 
In loving memory of Dr. Frank Zimmermann 
 The Levin Zimmermann Family 
In loving memoiy of Rabbi Hershel Levin 
 The Levin Zimmermann family 
MOLLIE MEYER TRIBUTE & MEMORIAL FUND ............................................ Diane Shtulman 718-224-3875 
CULINARY FUND .................................................................................................................... Iris Bass 718-224-3009 

JOSHUA SACKS - OPPENHEIM EDUCATION FUND...............................................TBS Office 718-463-4143 
LT. MARVIN S. ACKERMAN MEMORIAL LIBRARY FUND ..................................TBS Office 718-463-4143 
JEWISH START ....................................................................................................................TBS Office 718-463-4143 
GENERAL FUND ..................................................................................................................TBS Office 718-463-4143 
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND ............................................................... Rabbi Sharon Ballan 718-463-4143 
To thank Babbi Ballan for her kindnesses 
 Virginia Weastler 
In memory of Judith Hirsch, mother-in-law of Martha Hirsch 
 Betty Zimmermann 
To thank Rabbi Ballan for the meaningful service on December 25th 
 Betty Zimmermann 
MEN’S CLUB TEMPLE BEAUTIFICATION FUND ................................................ Eric Bernstein 212-846-3792 
To wish a full recovery to Bob Dorfman, Dr. Harvey Schildkraut , and Ruth Schorsch 
 Betty Zimmermann 
In memory of Kathy Keene, sister of Jody Harkavy 
 Betty Zimmermannn 
MUSIC FUND ....................................................................................................................... Cantor Barr 718-463-4143 

 

“Coffee, Tea & Torah” 

 
 

At Panera Bread  
Bay Terrace Shopping Center 

Tuesday, February 23rd at 10:30 am 
 

 

Zichronam Livracha  
 

The Temple notes with sadness 

 the passing of: 

Arno Heller, husband of Ruth Heller 

Kathy Keene, sister of Jody Harkavy 

Judith Hirsch mother of Bert Hirsch & 
mother in law of Martha Hirsch 

Barbara Sacks, mother of Kathy Sacks 

 
 
 
 
 

 Sharon Katz 

  

Sponsor an issue of the 
TBS Voice. 
Please call  

Glory Einbinder at  
(718) 229-4035. 

 
 

Get Well 
Refua Shleima 

 

 



 

Please RSVP by Wednesday, January 20th at mensclub@templebethsholom.org or contact Mike Shapiro or Eric 

Bernstein 

 

NAME(S)_______________________________________________________________ 

 

PHONE/EMAIL________________________________ 

 

ARE YOU WILLING/ABLE TO CARPOOL INTO THE CITY FROM TEMPLE: ________ 

Temple Beth Sholom Men’s Club 

Proudly Presents 

When: Wednesday, February 3rd  

Where: Katz Deli 

205 East Houston Street, New York 

http://www.katzdelicatessen.com 

(212)254-2246 

Time: 6:30 PM—9:00 PM 

*Katz Deli is a Cash Only Business* 

We welcome friends and family to join us 

A Night out at Katz 

Deli 

• Have a great meal 

• Be with great company 

• No need to cook a�er a long day at work  



 
 

Page | 4 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

January Board of Trustees 
Meeting 

 
The Board of Trustees met on Monday, January 11, 

2016. The Board passed the December Financial report 
as presented by Charlene Metz. The Board passed the 
proposed 2016-2017 Budget for presentation for vote at 
the January Congregational Meeting. The Board 
approved the Nominating Committee’s proposed slate 
of Officers and Trustees for vote at the January 
Congregational Meeting; the following will be 
presented to the Congregation:  

 
President:   Adam Gandelman   
First Vice President   Fay Schildkraut   
Second Vice President:  Joy Bobrow  
Third Vice President:   Eric Bernstein  
Fourth Vice President :  Karla Bonne    
Financial Sectretary: Gail Olenick  
Treasurer:  Charlene Metz       
Recording Secretary : Gail Tishcoff;  
 
3-year Trustees (Term Expires 2019):   
Vicky Belsky, Fran Goldman, Sharon Katz, 
Ilyne Rabinowitz, Maxine Simon, Lillian 

Tandatnick, Lee Temares 
 
2-year Trustees (Term Expires2018):  
Eric Lustig, Lori, Lustig, Mike Temares 
 
1-year Trustees (Term Exp 2017):  Suzanne Fertig, 
Jody Harkavy 
 
Financial Secretary Joyce Moss sent a report that 

our current number of membership units currently 
remains at 139. Fay Schildkraut of the Membership 
Committee presented 2 new Member Units and the 
Board approved membership for Sara and Greg Coyle 
and Esta Hoffman.  The Board approved the motion to 
offer Religious School Principal Karen Feit a one-year 
contract with no changes in her current salary and 
terms. 

Other Arms and Committees made reports on 
current and upcoming events. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
Gail Tishcoff, 
Recording Secretary   

 

 

 

We are asking for liquor 
donations of any kind for for 

baked goods for Shabbat 
Across America and our 

Purim Ball donation bar. 
Please contact Fay at  

917-509-1664 or 
fayschild@gmail.com 

 

Contribute to TBS 
without spending one penny! 

You can help TBS and your family when you 
open a new, non-interest bearing account at TD 
Bank. You can get $25 AND Temple Beth Sholom 
will receive $50 for every new checking account 
(that remains open for at least one year) opened 
and $10 for every existing checking account. 
Temple will also receive a small percentage of 
participant’s annual average balances. If you are 
already a TD Bank Customer, visit any one of TD 
Banks locations and ask to have your balance 
included as part of Temple Beth Sholom's Affinity 
Membership Program, or call the Whitestone Store 
at 718-357-4310 for more information. Our code in 
the program is AF637. 

As important, you can also help TBS and you 
help save the environment by signing up 
with Viridian Energy through its Residual 
Fundraising Program and it's free to join!  Dig out 
a recent utility bill, go to your computer, and 
contact either Joy Bobrow (917-535-9496) or Sandy 
Goodman (212-865-3636), and we can talk you 
through the process over the phone.  

We are very excited to announce that we are on 
Amazon Smile. When purchasing goods on the 
select https://smile.amazon.com/ch/11-1802826 
so a portion of your purchase supports our Temple  

Also, If you are considering purchasing Judaica 
items, consider buying from the Judaica Webstore 
http://templebethsholom.org/judaica/ as Temple 
Beth Sholom will receive a percentage of the 
purchase! 

Thank you for your continued support of 
Temple Beth Sholom!! 

   
  
 

 

mailto:fayschild@gmail.com
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/11-1802826
http://templebethsholom.org/judaica/


New York City Office of Emergency Management 
Department of Education brings 

Ready New York 

“Be prepared for the unexpected” 
 

Dialing 311 vs. 911 
 

Emergency Evacuation 
and Sheltering 

 

Seniors & People with 
Disabilities 

 
 

Hazards 
 

Mental Health 
 
 

Pet Owners 
 

Subway Preparedness 
 

 

When: Sunday, February 7th  
Where: Frank S. Greene Room 

Time: 10:00 AM – 11:30 AM 
Please RSVP by Wednesday, January 20th at mensclub@templebethsholom.org or contact 
Mike Shapiro or Eric Bernstein 
 
Name(s)_______________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone/E-mail________________________________ 
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From the President 
 
As I sit to write this article, I am thinking of the 

fact that I have been President of Temple Beth 
Sholom for the past four years.  Last March, our 
Temple Turned 65.  Times have most definitely 
changed throughout the years.  One thing that stays 
constant is what an AMAZING Temple we all are a 
part of.  Our Temple is still an anchor of Northeast 
Queens, providing for the community in many ways. 
We continue to strive and we continue to provide a 
roof (which is now repaired) for all who want to 
pray, learn, and socialize without prejudice. We 
continue to teach our children and help mold their 
Jewish identity.   

In January, Temple held its annual 
Congregational Meeting, We passed the new budget 
and elected the new Officers and Board of Trustees. 

I would like to take a moment and thank The 
Executive Board, The Board of Trustees, Carole, Rita, 
Jose and Santos, Rabbi Ballan, Cantor Barr and our 
Temple family who have assisted in all of the Temple 
functions where we needed volunteers.  We have 
great events! Our services are lively and our Oneg 
Shabbats are a high point of everyone’s week! Let’s 
remember all of the positive points of Temple Beth 
Sholom.  

I hope to see all of you at The Purim Ball on 
March 19th, the Purim Dance Party on March 20th and 
of course, Shabbat Across America  on March 4th. Fun 
will be had by all! 
 
Adam Gandelman, 
Temple President 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

From the Parents’ Association 
 
Happy New Year and welcome back! December 

and January had numerous holidays and school 
closures; it’s so nice to be back to our temple 
routines. We hope everyone had quality time with 
their family and friends. 

Once again when help was needed, there you 
were! Much thanks to the “brainstormers” that 
joined us at our January PA meeting. Through the 
feedback and experiences of our wonderful parents 
we have come up with the plans for our first Purim 
Dance Party! This event will be held on Sunday, 
March 20th from 12:00-3:30 pm. It will be geared 
toward our Hebrew School aged children, but we 
plan to open it to the public as well. We are excited 
to show potential new members, and the 
community as a whole, what the Purim spirit is all 
about.  Costumes, dancing, crafts, games, food, 
raffles; you name it, we’ve got it covered.  

We know we can count on our parents to 
volunteer, but for an event of this magnitude we 
would appreciate any helping hands that are 
around that day. We need food servers, ticket takers 
and some extra eyes and ears to make sure things 
run smoothly and efficiently. Please let us know if 
you are available that day. Rumor has it that we 
have secured our Academy Class as helpers 
(They’re the best!!) 

Our next Family Service will be held on Friday, 
February 5th at 7:30 pm. We are always pleased 
when new families attend our Jr. Congregation 
Service; this month it will be held on February 26th 
at 7:30 pm. You will see that after attending once 
your kids will ask to come back every month. 

Lastly, you will start hearing a lot of talk about 
upcoming events. There are some very special ones 
coming up; our monthly Simchat Shabbat, Shabbat 
Across America, and the Purim Ball. The organizers 
of these events are amazing and can answer any 
questions you may have, but please know that we 
are always here too.  Keep a close eye out for 
upcoming emails and important dates; there are 
things you do not want to miss! 
See you soon, 
 
Kari Shapiro & Lauren Lazarus 
Parents’ Association  Co-Presidents 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

When you purchase Miss Chocolate 
Passover candy, in addition to receiving 

delicious chocolates, you are also 
benefiting the Religious School 

 



TBS Sisterhood presents: 
Book Club - February 2016 

 

 

Bravery, courage, fear and love in a time of war. 

Despite their differences, sisters Viann and Isabelle have always been close. Younger, bolder Isabelle lives in Paris 
while Viann is content with life in the French countryside with her husband Antoine and their daughter. But when the 
Second World War strikes, Antoine is sent off to fight and Viann finds herself isolated so Isabelle is sent by their father 
to help her. 

As the war progresses, the sisters' relationship and strength is tested. With life changing in unbelievably horrific ways, 
Viann and Isabelle will find themselves facing frightening situations and responding in ways they never thought possible 
as bravery and resistance take different forms in each of their actions. 

Vivid and exquisite in its illumination of a time and place that was filled with atrocities, but also humanity and 

strength, Kristin Hannah's novel will provoke thought and discussion that will have readers talking long after 

they finish reading. 
 

Please read the book and come to our book club meeting 

with your opinions and comments. 

Breakfast will be served 

Date:  

Sunday, February 28, 2016 

Time:  

10:30am 
 

“The Nightingale” 

By Kristin Hannah 



 
 

On Friday night, March 4, 2016, hundreds of synagogues across the continent will take part in an 
historic national Jewish event to celebrate that which unites all Jews—Shabbat! Everyone is 
invited…singles, couples, families, all ages. Let’s celebrate together!  

Join us for Shabbat Family Service at 6:30 pm, with dinner to follow You have a choice of the 
traditional kosher meal at $25 per adult, $8 per child over 5 years old OR bring a dish for the potluck to 
serve 8.   
 There is limited dinner seating so please reserve early! 
  

 
Yes! We’d love to join in the celebration! Tear off this form and send it to: Temple Beth Sholom, 
171-39 Northern Blvd., Flushing, NY 11358, attn: Fay Schildkraut, SAA Chair. 
fayschild@gmail.com or  ( 917-509-1664) 
Name__________________________________________________________________ 
Phone/email_____________________________________________________________ 
Number of people in our party_______________________________________________  
We are enclosing a check of $25 pp/ $8 per child for the traditional Shabbat dinner _____ 

OR 
For pot luck we will bring Salad___ Main Dish___Beverages___ Side Dish___Wine____ 

mailto:fayschild@gmail.com
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Religious School News 
The cold of winter does not deter the students 

and teachers of our Hebrew School.   
As we wander the halls, we see students of all 

ages engaged in learning. Our grade 2-3 class is 
using a Hebrew text with an internet component 
that enables them to practice at home, review, play 
Hebrew games, and have their parents learn with 
them.  Parents and students alike are raving about 
the program.  We hope to have Hebrew with an 
electronic component for all students next year! 

Have you attended Junior Congregation lately?  
Our group of regulars would be happy to welcome 
you! We take turns leading the service, learn new 
melodies for prayers, and revisit our favorite ones. 
There are always lots of tasty goodies for Oneg 
Shabbat, and lots of fun games to play with friends 
after Services! 

Now that we have celebrated the new year of 
the trees with our annual TuBishvat Seder, 
remember to keep your parsley watered and in the 
sun.  Because it is a leap year according to the 
Jewish calendar, we have an extra month until 
Purim, and the PA is making great use of that time 
to plan a wonderful Purim Party, complete with DJ. 
Start thinking about your costumes now! 

Wishing everyone a warm and safe winter, and 
an enjoyable Presidents' week vacation! 
Karen Feit 
Religious School Principal 

 

 
 

Shalom! 
 So we have no Jewish holidays in February, 

unless you count Purim Katan (Little Purim) at the 
end of the month.  We have secular holidays, such as 
Presidents' Day, and birthdays, and Black History 
month, so there is still a lot to celebrate, but nothing 
Jewishly. This only happens during a leap year, when 
we have an extra month of Adar to "catch up". A very 
uneventful month, or is it?  We will be busy practicing 
for our Purim shpiel next month.  It will be based on 
The Lion King movie, but with a twist;  it's actually The 
Lion Queen.  Characters like Mustafaverosh, Scarface 
Haman and Rafiki El, top the bill, along with Simcha, 
the Lion King and his cousin, Hadassah-Nala, also 
known as Esther.  If you are interested in being in it, 
please contact me now, and let me know. We start 
rehearsals on February 28th from 1:00 pm to 2:00 pm, 
and continue each Sunday until Purim on Wednesday, 
March 23rd.  You can read from a script - don't worry! 

Our uneventful month seems to have loads of 
events after all! Our 6th/7th grade will be leading 
services on February 5th for our Family Service, 
February 12th is Shir Shabbat, the new musical service 
accompanied by Chuck Sachs on the piano, and on 
February 19th, we will offer Simchat Shabbat, when 
we bless all those celebrating birthdays and 
anniversaries. And don't forget Shabbat Across 
America which follows close on the heels of February 
- March 4th. 

There is a lot happening at Temple Beth Sholom  
even in an "uneventful" month! 
Cantor Kathy Barr 
 
 
 

Notes 
   From  
      Cantor 
         Kathy Barr 

Sponsor an issue of the 
TBS Voice. 

Please call Glory 
Einbinder at  

(718) 229-4035 
 

 

Celebrate Simchat Shabbat 
Friday, February 19 

 
This Month’s Birthdays Are: 

Jack Auerbach Jody Harkavy 
Stuart Belsky Steve Levinsky 
Brenda Bernard Carol Lowenstein 
Neil Bueno Kenneth Newman 
Walter Costanza Ed Oppenheim 
Ruth Dorfman   Stephanie Rosenberg 
Ronna Galchus Rita Rosenthal 
Barbara Gelb Walter Rosenthal 
Sam Gelb    Stacy Slomovicz 
Valentina Gillan  Eyra Toledo 
Eric Glickman   Sharon Yontef 
Nancy Goldwasser 
 

This Month’s Anniversaries Are: 
Adele & Al Robbins  Lauren Lazarus Sokol 
  & Barry Sokol 
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ah Donsky 
Erwyn Glanz 
Meyer Greenberg 
Mildred Haims 
Gertrude Hershkowitz 
Mortimer Kashinsky 
Avrom Katz 
Rivfka Katz 
Bertha Kozba 
Charles Kupferberg 
Victor Lowenstein 
Herman Malcow 
Sadie Ostrofsky 
Herman Shapiro 
Max Shapiro 
Elaine C. Wolfgang 

February 5-February 11 
Nannie Bachenheimer 
Alfred Bamberger 
Irving Barr 
Samuel William Baruch 
Solomon Jacob Bernstein 
Rozalind Drexler 
John Eckman 
Alan Goldberg 
Evelyn Goodman 
Helen Gottlieb 
Gertrude Horowitz 
Irving Horowitz 
William Leff 
Rabbi Herschel Levin 
Paul Lewis 
Myron Liebrader 
Rose Lillian 
William Lillian 
Hannah Lowenberger 
Max Opstbaum 
Eleanor Prescott 
Harry Prince 
Joan Reed 
Naomi Rossman 
Hortense Samuel 
Rose Share 

Rose Shenkoff 
Irma Silver 
Frances Simon 
Julia Van Blerkom 
Irene Wolk Warshofsky 
Freda Weiskopf 
Jules Weiss 
Albert Yohay 
Linda Banks Yohay 
Morris Youman 
 
February 12-February 18 
Ignatz Adler 
Marcelle Attar Cohen 
Michele Bash 
Charles F. Beck 
Irving Berkowitz 
Bessie Goldsmith 
Rita Horn 
Linda Lauckner 
Marion Leviss 
Esther Lipo 
Lenore Luskin 
Joan Plaut 
Rebecca Rice 
Sidney Solzberg 
Eve Tragerman 
 

Morris Yohay 
Goldie Solarsh 
Judith Vogel 
Pauline Yohay 
 
February 19-February 25 
David Ampel 
Jakob Anker 
Paul Ashley 
Augusta Bohrer 
Burton Chenkin 
Maxim Drucker 
Julia Goldstein 
Dina Kaplan 
Sharon Koch 
Dr. Seymour Koppelman 
Milton Lichtenstein 
Joseph Maur 
Benjamin Mednick 
Bernyce Metz 
Samuel Muraskin 
Anna Rappaport 
Marlene Salomon 
Susan Shapiro 
Norman Verkman 
Raymond I. Yablon 
Harold Zeamans 
 

 UPCOMING YAHRZEITS February 2016 

February 26-March 3 
Fred Alperin 
Ray Benstock 
Anna Henrietta Bernstein 
Dr. Abraham Binder 
Marlene Chanin 
Ruth Chenkin 
Max Daitch 
Jacob Datlaw 
Miriam Friedenberg 
Celia Gelband 
Abraham Morris Gilson 
Louis Goldstein 
Sam Hoffman 
Harriet Kashinsky 
Max Kosarin 
Sam Ostrofsky 
Anna Pomeranz 
Erma Rittenhouse 
Irwin Schiffman 
Joseph Shenkoff 
Murray Silberberg 
Morris Weissman 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Join Sisterhood  

For a night of swapping healthy favorite dishes 
 

Tuesday March 8, 2016 

7:30 pm at TBS 
 

We all need quick, easy, healthy ideas for meals to make 
when there’s very little time 

   Let’s get together with a prepared dish to taste, 
 and 10 copies of the recipe to give out 

                 Wait! This is a great way to start a new TBS cookbook! 
Please email your recipe for our cookbook to library@templebethsholom.org 

 
Dish ideas for breakfast, lunch, snack, and dinner are welcome! 

                               Don’t forget Gluten Free recipes! 
            Bring family and friends 

       
RSVP: Temple Beth Sholom 171-39 Northern Blvd Flushing, NY 11358 

Attention: Geri Weiss  
By Feb. 28, 2016 

 
 
Name         How many? 
 
Phone or Email 
 
 
My dish is for:      breakfast  lunch snack dinner    (circle one) 
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Sisterhood  
             Corner 
 

 
 

 
 
We are now in the middle of winter, and it has 

been the warmest winter that I can remember! We 
are all hoping that the snow continues to stay away! 

Please join us on Sunday, February 28th at 10:30 
when we will be discussing The Nightingale, by 
Kristin Hannah. This book came highly 
recommended, and it should be a great discussion.   

We will be having a great event on Tuesday, 
March 8th at 7:30 pm. The event is called Swap and 
Share where we will be sharing our favorite easy and 
healthy meals. We will also be tasting each other’s 
recipes. Come and join us at this event and bring a 
dish and recipe, too! 

Please remember that our Rummage Sale will 
again be held on Memorial Day. If you are cleaning 
out your closets, please keep our Temple in mind. 
This is just a friendly reminder that the clothes that 
you donate should be gently worn and clean. We 
appreciate all of your donations. 

If you have not paid your dues for this year, 
please remember to send them to Temple, Attention: 
Geri Weiss. We really need your participation in 
Sisterhood. Please consider becoming more active. 
Volunteer at an event or let me know when you can 
participate!!   

I would like to know what you want from your 
Sisterhood. If you have any ideas of suggestions, 
please feel free to contact me. 

I hope to see all of you at our events, as well as 
the PA, Men’s Club and Temple events that will be 
coming up in the future.  
 
Barbara Gandelman   
Sisterhood President 
 

 
Sisterhood  
           Corner 

From the Men’s Club 
 Winter has finally arrived, and it has brought 

cold air, freezing temperatures, and even a little bit of 
snow. Fear not loyal temple members; your Men's 
Club has an entire week of activaties to keep you 
warm. I'm proclaiming the first week in February 
Men's Club week. Let's get started: 

For the foodies please join us on Wednesday, 
February 3rd for our off-site Men's Club meeting at 
the world famous Katz Deli. We will meet at 6:30 pm, 
and warm our souls and bellies with some chicken 
soup and hot pastrami. If you need a ride please 
contact Eric Bernstein about carpooling. Please 
remember Katz is a cash only business. 

If you are the more active type, join us on 
Thursday, February 4th at 8:00 pm for our Bowling 
League. It is held at Jib Lanes, and the cost is $15 per 
person. It's open to both men and women and you'll 
have a great time! Last month we had a turnout of 5 
temple members who bowled 2 games and had a 
great time doing it. Let's try to get 7 members out 
there this time. Even if you didn’t make it last month 
it's still okay.  It is a very casual league, and  if you 
show up, you bowl. We averaged low 100s so there 
isn’t a need to feel intimidated. So there you have a 
weeks’ worth of events to keep you warm and 
involved in Men's Club.  

If education is more your style, then please attend 
our Men's Club Safety Event on Sunday, February 7th 
at 10:00 am. We will have a person from the New 
York City Emergency Management to discuss what to 
do in the event of an emergency or disaster. Breakfast 
will be served, and a donation is  appreciated. Attend 
one or all three I'm sure we have something that 
appeals to you.  

As always please read the Voice, join our 
Facebook Groups, and get involved!  
Mike Shapiro & Eric Bernstein  
Men’s Club co-Presidents 

Bowling Is Great Fun! 
 

 

 
If you wish to honor the memory of a loved 
one, or honor a loved one, you can do so by 

purchasing a plaque to be displayed in Temple 
or 

You can purchase a leaf that will be displayed 
on The Tree of Life 

if you wish to honor or thank someone. 
Please call the TBS office for details 

 
 

 



MISS CHOCOLATE PRESENTS PASSOVER 2016

Dear Congregant:
We will be conducting our annual PASSOVER CANDY SALE during the months of January, February & March.  This year we are pleased to offer Barton’s
Kosher for Passover candy and a second (non-Passover) catalog featuring “Gifts & Treats” for your kitchen and Home .  All are perfect for your own holiday
table or as gifts. If you are interested in purchasing please fill out the order form below and mail it back with the correct payment.  Your check must 
accompany your order.  Please make check payable to our organization.  Thank You for your support!TBS Religious School by Sun. Feb. 28, 2016

ITEM # PASSOVER ITEMS - PAREVE QTY. PRICE TOTAL $ ITEM # PASSOVER ITEMS - DAIRY QTY. PRICE TOTAL $

2501 Miss Chocolate Vanilla Macaroons $10.00 2508 Bartons Cashew Butter Crunch $12.00 

2529 Bartons Fruit Slices $14.50 2531 Bartons Milk Chocolate Lollycones $7.00 

2541 Bartons Dark Chocolate Seder Mints  $12.00 2542 Bartons Milk Choc. Almond Caramel Clusters $13.00 

2560 Bartons Dark Chocolate Almond Bark $12.00 2553 Bartons Milk Chocolate Caramel Daisies $11.50 

2564 Bartons Dark Chocolate Covered Macaroons $13.00 2562 Bartons Milk Chocolate Matzah $16.50 

2591 Bartons Dark Chocolate Raspberry Jellies $13.00 2590 Bartons Almond Kisses $15.00 

2642 Bartons Dark Chocolate Cov. Matzah Crackers $16.50 2593 Bartons Milk & Dark Chocolate Assortment $17.00 

2580 Jennies Chocolate Drizzle Coconut Macaroons $12.00

2598 Jennies Double Chocolate Sea Salt Macaroons $12.00

ITEM # GIFTS & TREATS QTY. PRICE ITEM # GIFTS & TREATS QTY. PRICE

227 Peanut Brittle/8oz. Box $10.00 3424 Popsicle Molds $8.00

545 Milk Chocolate Coconut Classics/6oz. Box $10.00 3651 Milk Chocolate Covered Almonds/5oz. Bag $7.50

725 Cell Phone/MP3/iPod Holder $6.50 3671 Milk Chocolate Covered Cashews/5oz. Bag $8.50

727 Glass Juice Pitcher $12.00 3900 Smoothies Juices & More Recipe Book $9.00

825 Sugar Free Coconut Macaroons/8oz. $11.00 4017 Bright Storage Containers - set of 7 (Plastic) $20.00

852 Dark Chocolate Mint Delights/6oz. Box $10.00 4018 Omlet Maker $9.00

1010 3 Layer Sandwich Container $13.00 5105 Milk Chocolate Pecanbacks/7.5oz. Box $12.00

1527 Paw Print Mug $8.00 5168 Milk Chocolate Cherry Cordials/6oz. Box $10.00

1531 Live, Learn, Laugh, Love Wooden Heart Plaque $13.00 5304 Dark Chocolate Almond Bark/7oz. Box $14.00

2582 Faith, Hope, Love Beveled Glass Photo Frame $12.00 5672 Dark Chocolate Sea Salt Caramels/6oz. Box $11.00

2613 Pencil Bank $7.00 5749 Pro. Stainless Steel Cookie & Pastry Set $14.00

3007 Bamboo Reversible Serving Board $16.00 6357 Handyman's Tool Set $10.00

3011 Candlescape Tealights w/Stones $18.00 7703 Belgian Milk Chocolate w/Sea Salt/5oz. Box $8.00

3083 Coupon Organizer w/Polka Dot Ribbon $8.00 9365 Dark Chocolate Covered Almonds/5oz. Bag $8.50

3106 School Days Memory Album $9.00 9800 Ladies Fashion Combo $14.00

3403 Micro Storage Containers - set of 5 $24.00 9897 Stainless Steel Cake Server $14.00

TOTAL COLUMN A = $ TOTAL COLUMN B = $

(Transfer from left )TOTAL COLUMN A = $

NOTE: All items can be viewed on our website: www.misschocolate.com GRAND TOTAL = $

Name: ____________________________________________________________ Phone #: _________________________________________

Address:__________________________________________________________ Email : ___________________________________________

Please bring or mail in this order form with your check payable to our organization.  You can also order online and have the products shipped directly to your home
or office.  Go to www.misschocolate.com and click on the ONLINE STORE and use our SCHOOL CODE ______________ when ordering.  You can view additional700424
items available thru the online store for purchase.  All purchases will be credited to our organization to help raise additional funds. Thank you for your support!



Win Money in our 50:50 Raffle

Temple Beth Sholom
171-39 Northern Boulevard • Flushing, NY 11358

Temple Beth Sholom’s Event of the Year!
171-39 Northern Boulevard, Flushing, NY 11358

Saturday, March 19, 2016
7:30 pm till 12:00 Midnight

Dance the Night Away with Professional DJ
Donation Bar, Light Fare Food

and Scrumptious Desserts

Win Money in our 50:50 Raffle

Bring a Can or Two of Nonperishable Food 
For Donation to Fjcc Food Pantry - It’s a Mitzvah!

-$36.00 Per person
-Costume Optional

- 21 Years Old and Over

Contact Fay Schildkraut
917-509-1664 or Fayschild@gmail.com
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LEO Brothers Collision, Inc.  
Phone (718) 886-4421   

24 Hour towing only 1-888-MGM-TOWS 
Anthony & Ralph 

Expert Collision & Painting Insurance Work & Estimates 
Oven Bake Paint Jobs 

189-12 39
th

 Ave Flushing, N.Y. 11358 
FAX (718)353-8161   e-mail: leobrothers@verizon.net 
N.Y. Reg. # R7075194 

Bagel Shoppe 
Catering for all Occasions 

Jeff 
215-03 73rd Avenue 
Bayside, NY 11360 

Phone 718 423-6692 

Lunch & Dinner 
 

La Baraka 

Restaurant Francais 
 

(718) 428-1461                  255-09 Northern Blvd. 
   Little Neck, N.Y. 11363 

 

Bagels & Co 
188-02 Union Turnpike 
Jamaica Estates, N.Y. 11366 
Tel: 718-217-7755 
Fax 718-776-3190 
For Catering call Hilla 718-217-7755 

King Yum 
Chinese –Polynesian Restaurant 

Serving our friends for over 58 years 
181-08 Union Turnpike   Gluten Free Menu available 
Flushing N.Y. 11366 Wheelchair accessible 
 Karaoke every Friday 
 
718-380-1918    
www.kingyumrestaurant.com 

 

 NYS Licensed 
 ASHA Certified 

 

Gail M. Olenick M.S., CCC 
Speech Language Pathologist 

 
Hours By Appointment Only 
(917) 734-1086 

 

mailto:leobrothers@verizon.net
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Adar I/Adar II 5776 February 2016 
 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

   4:30 pm Adult 
Bat Mitzvah  

4:30 pm Hebrew 
School 

6:15 pm 
Confirmation 
class 

6:30 pm Men’s 
Club outing at 
Katz Deli 

8:00 pm 
Bowling at Jib 
Lanes 

6:00 pm Tot 
Shabbat 

7:30 pm Shabbat 
Family Service 
led by grade 6/7 

 

 

 

10:00 am 
Shabbat 
Service & 
Torah Study 

 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

10:00 a m– 12:00 
Religious 
School 

10:00 am PA 

10:00 am Ready 
New  York 

11:00 am 
Sisterhood 

12:00 Jr. Choir 

7:00 pm 
Membership 

8:00 pm Board 
Meeting 

 4:30 pm Adult 
Bat Mitzvah  

4:30 pm Hebrew 
School 

6:15 pm 
Confirmation 
Class 

 6:30 pm Adult 
Choir Rehearsal 

7:30 pm  Shir 
Shabbat Musical 
Shabbat Service 

  

 

 

10:00 am 
Shabbat 
Service & 
Torah Study 

 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

No Religious 
School 

President’s Day 

 

 No  Hebrew 
School 

No Confirmation 
Class 

 

 

 8:00 pm Simchat 
Shabbat 
Evening Service 
birthday & 
anniversary 
celebration 

 

10:00 am 
Shabbat 
Service & 
Torah Study 

 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

No Religious 
School 

7:15 pm Ritual  
Committee 

10:30 am Coffee, 
Tea & Torah 
Panera Bread 

4:30 pm Adult 
Bat Mitzvah  

4:30 pm Hebrew 
School 

6:15 pm 
Confirmation  

8:00 pm 
Religious 
School Board 

 7:30 pm Jr 
Congregation 

8:00 pm  Shabbat 
Evening Service 

 
 
 

 

10:00 am 
Shabbat 
Service & 
Torah Study 

 

28 29      

10:00 am 
Religious 
School  

10:30 am Jewish 
Start 

12:00 Jr Choir 
Rehearsal 
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Deadline for the March Bulletin is February13! 
Articles should be e-mailed to: carole@templebethsholom.org 

Please indicate “TBS Voice” on the subject line! 
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Don’t forget to make your 

reservations for  
Shabbat Across America 

Friday, March 4th 

 
 

 
 
 

Did you make 
reservations yet for 
the Purim Ball on 

Saturday, March 19? 

 

 

 

 

mailto:carole@templebethsholom.org

